
Submitter: Lucas OHalloran 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

SB-210 would ensure election integrity. Only good would come of requiring photo ID, 

in person on Election Day. (Those that say minorities would be disproportionately 

affected are racist / bigots. Minorities are just as smart as the average white citizen 

and know how to get ID.) You have to show some sort of photo ID to buy alcohol, 

tobacco, and firearms. You need photo ID to buy a vehicle. You need photo ID to rent 

or buy a home. Everyone already has it just to function in everyday life. It only makes 

sense that this would be the case for voting as well. Too many things can go wrong 

with mail in ballots. People move, people die, illegal immigrants end up with ballots, 

people end up with multiple ballots- yes each of these situations have been 

documented in Oregon. SB-210 would eliminate all of this and promote fairness, 

transparency, and integrity. Thank you for considering my comments.  

 

-Lucas O’Halloran 


